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We have drawn numbers again for one of the Chairman contests, and again, there was no winner 

because the person had not renewed yet. It is so important to retain those members and get them 

to renew. We have one more time to draw numbers at the end of the month, and I hope we finally 

get a winner. 

Remember when sending in your D&R forms that you are listing them Alphabetically and in the 

groups, they need to be in. If you cannot type them write so I have no problem or questions when 

recording them. 

As we quickly approach the end of the year remember the big change of cost for Life 

membership. That cost will go up by $75, which will make it $300. 

Some of the Aux. have had huge gains in new members, which is great. We just need to Retain 

those new members. I appreciate all the work that is being done. 

Thank you for all you do to RECRUIT AND RETAIN. 

Sincerely 

Department 1st Vice 

Pamela Lein 


